Welsh St Donats Community Association

Minutes of Annual General Meeting held at Welsh St Donat’s Community Centre on Friday 23rd November 2012
At 7.00pm

1. Welcome

Bill Fawcett opened the meeting.
 

2. Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Tina Lloyd, Rhodri Traherne  and Sabine Kempson
3. Present

Committee:
Bill Fawcett – Acting Chairperson and Treasurer
Graham Duffield – Secretary/Vice Chairperson
Siân Vaughan – Vale of Glamorgan Council

Community Representatives:

Sue Duffield, Debbie Mills (Abracadabra)
4. Minutes of previous Annual General Meeting 

Bill went through the minutes of the last Annual General Meeting held
on 14th June 2011 and they were agreed as correct.
5. Matters arising from the Minutes 

Bill picked up on the point raised at the last 2 AGMs in respect of the complaint that had been raised regarding local children having difficulty securing places at the Nursery (Abracadbra). It was agreed previously that if this was the case then it should be raised with Abracadabra, but substantive evidence would be required.  
No substantive evidence had been produced so this matter had not been
taken further.  
6. Annual Report of the General Committee 

Bill thanked all the committee members for their help and commitment in managing the hall and special reference to Sabine who has filled the post as booking secretary admirably and the increase in bookings over the last year are testament to her professional approach to the role.

The shortage of active committee members has however made it impossible to make use of the hall for promoting community involvement which should be one of its key functions. 

This matter was discussed in detail and Siân confirmed that if a viable committee could not be established then the Vale of Glamorgan Council would, ultimately, have no alternative but to close the Hall.

During the discussions it was agreed that:

· The Community Council should be approached to seek an official representative on the Committee (excluding Graham and Bill).
· A note/pamphlet should be produced outlining the problem and seeking representatives from the community. Siân volunteered Vale of Glamorgan Council help in producing the note/pamphlet. The Note/pamphlet would then be delivered door to door.
7. Annual Statement of Accounts 

Bill circulated copies of the draft Accounts and talked through the figures.  No issues were raised in respect of the accounts and it was agreed that the financial situation looked very healthy.  

A copy of the Accounts is attached to these minutes.

8. Election of Honorary Officers

Appointment of Chairperson

Following the resignation by David Haswell earlier in the year this post was not filled so a Vacancy remains
9. Election of representatives of individual members to serve on the

Management Committee 

Appointment of Treasurer

Bill Fawcett, who has recently suffered a heart attack, is seeking to reduce his involvement in committees but agreed to fill the gap in the interim. It was therefore proposed by Debbie Mills and seconded by Graham Duffield and agreed that, in the interim, Bill Fawcett be appointed as Treasurer

Appointment of Secretary

It was proposed by Bill Fawcett and seconded by Debbie Mills  and agreed that Graham Duffield be re-appointed as Secretary

Appointment of Booking Secretary

It was proposed by Graham Duffield and seconded by Bill Fawcett and agreed that Sabine Kempson (in her absence, but with agreement) be appointed as Booking Secretary.

Appointment of Social Secretary

Following the resignation by Tina Lloyd his post was not filled so a vacancy remains.


Appointment of Vice Chairperson

This post was not filled so a vacancy remains.
Committee Members
The following were appointed as Committee Members:

Debbie Mills – User representative

Rhodri Traherne – Vale of Glamorgan Coucil
Siân Vaughan – Vale of Glamorgan Council

10. Election of independent examiner 

It was agreed that Glan Rowley would be approached to undertake the

role of Independent Examiner for the next year.
11. Any other business 

Debbie Mills brought up the problems she has encountered with seeking permission for a garden area and the siting of a timber shed, both needed to fulfil the requirements for operating the Abracadabra Playgroup. 

Debbie had been advised that planning permission would be required and she has now taken the matter up with Alun Cairns. The meeting supported the proposals but confirmed that it is the Vale of Glamorgan Council that have to provide the necessary permissions.
12. Vote of Thanks and Close of Meeting

The Chairperson thanked everybody for attending the meeting and declared the AGM closed.

WELSH ST DONATS & DISTRICT COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

INCOME/EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT                            

1st April 2011 to 31st March 2012

INCOME

13. Opening Balances

Cash



£      703.53


Current Account

£ 11,774.88


Money Manager A/C

£   1,234.13              


Bond                                        £ 
0.00     
£ 13,712.54

14. Income


Hire to Playgroup

£   3,486.00


Hire to other users

£   3,675.00


Vale Glam.CC Cont. to Ins.    £          0.00

Grant, Creative Rural

   Communities (2010/11)       £      227.43

Donations (Abracadabra)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
£        50.00


Fundraising Events

£      198.72

   
Electricity Meter

£          0.00

Interest



£          6.33

£    7,643.48








__________









£  21,356.02

LESS EXPENDITURE


Gas for Heating

£   1,718.38


Electricity


£      916.80

  
Water



£      398.88


Insurance


£      254.51


Cleaning


£      934.33


Maintenance

            £      343.41

Equipment


£          0.00


Sundries


£      130.25

£    4,696.56









__________









£  16,659.46

CLOSING BALANCES


Cash



£          0.00


Current Account

£   2,653.41


Money Manager A/C 

£ 14,006.05




Bond



£          0.00






--------------

£  16,659.46

Notes on Accounts Year Ending 31 March 2012

1) The accounts are in draft form.

2) Following a period during which we have undertaken quite extensive improvements to the hall including the provision of a new kitchen and new windows expenditure on improvements and maintenance was modest during the year ending 31 March 2011. This enabled us to build up our cash balances from £13,712.54 to £16,659.46, that is by almost £3,000.

3) Given the surplus achieved during the year the Committee is in a position to fund further improvements to the hall facilities including the upgrading of the disabled/ children’s toilet facility. 

4) I consider that the level of reserves held continues to provide a sound financial base from which to develop the Hall as a facility available for the use and benefit of the local community and to this end we can hold any increase in our rates and charges to a modest level during the coming year.       


W. Fawcett ACIB, Honorary Treasurer
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